
 

Attn: Western Hills Water District Board of Directors and Counsel 

 

Re: November 11, 2020 WHWD Meeting & Appointment to Board of Directors 

 

Dear WHWD Board of Directors and Counsel, 

Owners and customers of Western Hills Water District respectfully submit this petition in opposition of your 

consideration of the appointment of any representative of Angel’s Crossing LLC, to the WHWD Board of 

Directors.  This opposition includes special considerations not limited to the following: 

Breach of contract and failure to perform on the Assignment Assumption and Release Agreement dated April 

30, 2020 between Western Hills Water District, Angels Crossing LLC and World International LLC to pay 

contractually agreed upon amounts.  As of this date, over six months after the above agreement was signed, 

Angel’s Crossing LLC has not paid any of the charges listed in the agreement below.  

1. $515,601 in outstanding World International water charges agreed to be paid. 

2. $370,042.04 in outstanding Angles Crossings Water charges since taking ownership. 

3. $1,858,700.00 for Kern County Water charges agreed to be paid.  

4. $13,226,906.80 in outstanding Mello-Roos bond assessments. 

5. $491,045.84 to the City of Patterson for unpaid Sewer due to the Master Plan Agreement to pay the 

WHWD for shortfalls in the budget.  If Angles Crossing were paying their subsidies, there would not be 

a deficit and this sewer bill would have been paid on time. 

In Addition, Angels Crossing LLC decided to stop watering the Ranch golf course.  As a result, the course has 

died which has had a negative impact on the community mental psyche as well as lowered property values.      

According to the Stanislaus county recorder's office, Angels Crossing LLC purchased Diablo Grande for a 

nominal price of $100,000 and an agreement with the district to pay outstanding debt owed to the district as set 

forth in the Assignment Assumption and Release agreement. We believe that Angels Crossing LLC may have 

had no ability to pay any of these contractual obligations at the time they signed this agreement. We as a 

community feel we are being harmed by the actions and inactions of Angels Crossing LLC.  As a community 

we welcome the opportunity to work with Angel’s Crossing LLC in improving our water district and making 

this a successful project once all outstanding debts are paid.  Furthermore, the community will consider a 

representative from Angel’s Crossing LLC to serve on the WHWD Board of Directors.  

Thank you for your consideration regarding this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Western Hills Water District owners and customers 

CC: Stanislaus County Board of Supervisors 

CC: Stanislaus County Counsel 



 

 






















































